

Sierra Sage Regional Service Committee  
 July 8 Drop-In Center, 1307 #1, Gardnerville, NV 89460  
**NEXT MEETING IN THE GOVA AREA ON 9/8/18 Location TBA**

Opened at 11:35 am with the Serenity Prayer. 12 Traditions: Alfred - 12 Concepts: Arian

POSITION	NAME	P OR A	POSITION	NAME	P OR A
Chairperson	Karen R	P	BLAW RCM 1	James C	A
Vice Chair	Ami B	P	BLAW RCM 2	Vacant	
Secretary	Lisa B	P	BLAW Alt RCM 1	Wallace	P
Treasurer	Ben S	P	GOVA RCM 1	Vacant	
Alt Treasurer	Curt D	P	GOVA RCM 2	Ami Rep	P
RSO Rep	Jim G	P	RNA RCM 1	Vacant	
Convention Chair	Michelle V	P	RNA RCM 2	Alfred M	P
Convention Alt	Arian D	P	CANA RCM 1	Vacant	
Regional Delegate	Dave B	P	CANA RCM 2	Dave S	P
Delegate Alt	Vince P	A	NLT RCM 1	Max	A
Gratitude Chair	Greg	A	NLT RCM 2	Darryl	P
Gratitude Vice	Darryl	P	SLT RCM 1	Greg B	A
H & I	Danny H	P	SLT RCM 2	Dawn S	P
BTWSP	Sheryl M	P		Steve	A
Literature Review	Terry J	P			
Outreach	Dylan C	A			
WEB/PR	Walter S	P			

MOTIONS TO PASS May MINUTES: 1<sup>st</sup> – Sheryl 2<sup>nd</sup> – Curt D – No opposition~  
 BIRTHDAYS:) None  
 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition: \$28.00

**CHAIR:** Karen – Discussed the emails sent out by James after the last meeting held "uncalled for" regarding not having a full report and being called a liar. This behavior is unacceptable at this level of service and hope it does not happen again. Vince and Karen have met with Dave B and brought him up to speed regarding the event. Will have an assembly in Sept. Some of the information that was released by James was supposed to be kept at the delegate level and is password protected for that reason. Karen has #20 hard copies of report available, will confer with Webmaster re: what to be put up on our Sierra sage website.

**VICE CHAIR:** Ami – Grateful and looking forward to continuing to be of service. Apologies for missing last month

**SECRETARY:** Lisa – Nothing to report

**TREASURER:** Ben - See report

**RSO:** Karen - See report

**CONVENTION:** Michelle – Minutes attached Convention is in bad shape financially and in various service areas. Special executive body meeting to be held re: merchandise chair. Fundraising chair resigned and VC does not meet clean time requirement so James will combine softball with fundraising for now. Merchandise and registration not using a net 30 vendor. Fundraiser yesterday went well, huge turnout. Going next week with Karen to sign 2019 contract with GSR

**DELEGATE:** Dave B – See report Has disconnected with any emails sent out after last meeting. Attended event yesterday and ad hoc convention committee guideline meeting that was held

**ALTERNATE DELEGATE:** Vince – See report *to be turned in in September*

**GRATITUDE:** Darryl – See NLT report. Funds released by RSO to be used as requested by NLT

**H & I:** Danny – See report Motion for 1<sup>st</sup> quarter budget of \$200 by Lisa Mc, 2nd by Sheryl, no opposition

**BTWSP:** Sheryl – See report Motion for 1<sup>st</sup> quarter budget of \$155 by Jim G, 2nd by Darryl, no opposition.

**Literature Review:** Terry – See report

**Outreach:** Dylan – Absent Report given by Sheryl – See report

**WEB/PR:** Walter - See report Please remember how critical our anonymity is.

#### **AREA REPORTS ~**

**BLAW** – Wallace – See report Lengthy discussion was had over the wording "short of funds" area donations routinely made, see treasurer for full info and receipts please.

**CANA:** Dave – See report Max is coming in and Dave is going out of position.

**GOVA:** Ami representing. Waiting for report Their RCM positions are vacant currently

**RNA:** Alfred – See report

**NLT:** Darryl – See report Serenity at the River, scheduled July 28th.

**SLT:** Dawn – See report

---

**OLD BUSINESS:** Elections: The following positions were accepted without opposition: Karen, chairperson, Ami, Vice chairperson, Ben, Treasurer, Curt, Alt treasurer, Danny, H and I, Literature review: Terry, Web/PR, Walter. Lisa stepping down as secretary, position vacant. Dylan Outreach is tabled in his absence. Motion to close by Darryl, 2nd by Lisa at 1:57 pm. Closed with prayer.

**NEW BUSINESS:** Curt, next meeting in Bishop please come down. Lisa: meetings not being held need to notify webmaster and have a notice on the door. RCM please bring back to your areas. David S on the agenda to discuss a workshop tool planning to give info to new members regarding NA, he is from the Capital area. There have been no specific requests for workshops to Region at this time. David states his goal is to make NA more known and "attraction rather than promotion" will be kept in mind. Looked at various info sources to develop his projectable and printable info including WSLD. Dave from Carson says to bring this to the Area level which is appropriate channel. PR does workshops. Dave B refers David to look up fellowship development on world.

**MOTION TO CLOSE @ 1:57 1<sup>st</sup> Darryl – 2<sup>nd</sup> Lisa – All in Favor.**

**From:** lisa m <nurselisa1012004@yahoo.com>

**To:** Karen Rosselli <strongbear@aol.com>; Karen Rosselli <karen3161990@gmail.com>; jimgeiger27 <jimgeiger27@gmail.com>

**Subject:** Minutes

**Date:** Tue, Jul 10, 2018 7:30 pm

Karen,

Thank you so much for all your help in this position!! Lisa <3

Minutes RSC 7/8/2018

Next meeting in Bishop

Meeting opened at 11:30 am with the Serenity prayer. 12 Traditions: Alfred, 12 Concepts: Arian, 7th tradition \_\_\_\_\_

**Roll call:** Chair: Karen R, VC: Ami B, Secretary: Lisa M, Treasurer: Ben S, Alt treasurer: Curt D, RSO rep: Jim G, Convention chair: Michelle V, Convention alt: Arian D, Regional delegate: Dave B, Delegate alt 1~ A, Gratitude chair~ A, Gratitude Vice: Darryl, H and I: Danny H, Lit review: Terry J, Outreach~A, Web/PR: Walter S, BLAW 1~ A, BLAW 2 ~ V, BLAW alt RCM 1: Wallace V, GOVA Rcm 1: Ami B, GOVA Rcm 2~ V, RNA Rcm 1: Alfred M, RNA Rcm 2~ V, CANA Rcm 1: Dave S, CANA Rcm 2~A, NLT Rcm 1: Darryl, NLT Rcm 2~A, SLT Rcm 1: Dawn S, SLT Rcm 2~A, Visitor David S

Motion to pass last meeting minutes by Cheryl, 2nd by Curt, no opposition. Birthdays: NONE

**Reports:**

**Chair:** Karen: Discussed the emails sent out by James after the last meeting held "uncalled for" regarding not having a full report and being called a liar. This behaviour is unacceptable at this level of service and hope it does not happen again. Vince and Karen have met with Dave B and brought him up to speed regarding the event. Will have an assembly in Sept. Some of the information that was released by James was supposed to be kept at the delegate level and is password protected for that reason. Karen has #20 hard copies of report available, will confer with Webmaster re: what to be put up on our Sierra sage website.

**VC:** Ami: Thank you all for allowing me to be VC and apologies for my absence at the last meeting.

**Secretary:** Lisa: No report.

**Treasurer:** Ben See attached full report.

**RSO:** Karen: see attached.

**Convention:** Michelle: Convention is in bad shape financially and in various service areas. Special executive body meeting to be held re: merchandise chair. Fundraising chair resigned and VC does not meet clean time requirement so James will combine softball with fundraising for now. Merchandise and registration refuse to use a net Fundraiser yesterday went well, huge turn out. Going next week with Karen to sign 2019 contract with GSR. Registration refuses to use a net 30 vendor.

**Delegate:** Dave: Has disconnected with any emails sent out after last meeting(see attached). Attended event yesterday and ad hoc convention committee guideline meeting that was held.

**Gratitude:** Darryl: See report (emailed to Karen)

**H and I:** Danny: See full report attached. Motion for 1st quarter budget by Lisa, 2nd by Cheryl. Approved with no opposition.

**BTWSP:** Cheryl: See full report . Motion for quarterly budget \$155 made by Jim, 2nd by Darryl. Passed with no opposition.

**Literature review:** Terry: See full report.

**Outreach:** Cheryl for Dylan: See attached.

**Web/PR:** Walter: See full report. Side note protect everyone's anonymity.

**Area reports:**

**BLAW:** Wallace: See full report attached. Lengthy discussion was had over the wording "short of funds" area donations routinely made, see treasurer for full info and receipts please.

**Capital area:** Dave: See attached. Max is coming in and Dave is going out of position.

**GOVA:** Ami: See attached.

**Rural:** Alfred: See attached.

**NLT:** Darryl: See report (emailed)

**SLT:** Dawn: See attached.

**Old business:** Elections: The following positions were accepted without opposition: Karen, chairperson, Ami, Vice chairperson, Ben, Treasurer, Curt, Alt treasurer, Danny, H and I, Literature review: Terry, Web/PR, Walter. Lisa stepping down as secretary, position vacant. Dylan Outreach is tabled in his absence.

**New:** Curt, next meeting in Bishop please come down. Lisa: meetings not being held need to notify webmaster and have a notice on the door. RCM please bring back to your areas. David S on the agenda to discuss a workshop tool planning to give info to new members regarding NA , he is from the Capital area. There have been no specific requests for workshops to Region at this time. David sttes his goal is to make NA more known and " attraction rather than promotion" will be kept in mind. Looked at various info sources to develop his projectible and printable info including WSLD. Dave from Carson says to bring this to the Area level which is appropriate channel. PR does workshops. Dave B refers David to look up fellowship development on world.

Motion to close by Darryl, 2nd by Lisa at 1:57 pm. Closed with prayer.

ILS,

Lisa

## Sierra Sage Regional Service Committee

### May-June Treasurer Report

**Total Income For This Period Is:                   \$1114.74**

It breaks down as follows:

7 <sup>th</sup> Tradition	\$ 21.00	Cash
BLAW donation	\$ 292.19	
Capitol Area Donation	\$ 100.00	
GOVA	\$ 0.00	
North Lake Tahoe	\$ 200.00	
Rural Area Donation	\$ 0.00	
Never Alone (RNA)	\$ 0.00	
What's the Solution (RNA)	\$ 0.00	
Reaching for Recovery (BLAW)	\$ 0.00	
Sunday Nite New Beginning (CANA)	\$ 65.00	
South Lake Tahoe Donation	\$ 200.00	
Misc. Income	<u>\$ 236.55</u>	Cash
<b>Total:</b>	<b>\$1114.74</b>	

Deposits: 07/05/2018: \$1114.74. The miscellaneous income is a donation from the April 20 event put on by Outreach.

**Total Expenses For This Period Are: \$3212.38**

NAWS Contribution	\$2800.00	NAWS	#2394	5/20/18
Schedules	\$ 57.38	Karen R.	#2399	5/20/18
H&I	\$ 200.00	William H.	#2395	5/20/18
Behind the Walls	<u>\$ 155.00</u>	Sheryl M.	#2397	5/20/18
<b>Total:</b>	<b>\$3212.38</b>			

The checking account was balanced on 20 June and 5 July.

The account balance: \$9158.77.

As always, any questions are welcome and all documents are available upon request.

Please continue to send your donations to the Regional Post Office Box. The address is: SSRSC PO Box 11913 Reno, NV 89510

Thank you for allowing me to be of service.

ILS

Ben

## SIERRA SAGE REGIONAL SERVICE OFFICE

7-8-18

### Present:

Jimmy G – Chair  
Karen R – Secretary/Treasurer  
Curt – Board Member  
Dave B – Board Member  
Danny H – Board Member  
Sheryl – Board Member  
Michelle VW – Board Member  
Ami B – Board Member  
Abbey B – Board Member  
Bobby C – Board Member

### Absent:

Mike S – Board Member  
Mark M – RSC Designate  
Dylan C – RSC Designate  
James C – Vice Chair  
Vince P – Board Member

### Visitors:

Alfred – RNA  
Terry J – BLAW  
Judith – BLAW  
Lisa – BLAW  
Dozer – BLAW  
Wallace – BLAW  
Darryl – NLT  
Ben – BLAW  
Dawn – SLT  
Arian – BLAW

At 10:02 Karen R opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer (Jim G had informed Karen that they were running late) in Gardnerville, NV. Curt read 12 Traditions Danny read 12 Concepts Minutes from May approved with no opposition.

1. Phoneline balance is \$998.38. All areas are current and payments are being received regularly. All bills are paid on time.

Given the current state of things I think it is necessary to correct the minutes.

Please correct my report to state that a \$3000.00 increase was requested by merchandise and declined. Also that I wasn't sure if anything was ordered but the check had not been deposited or cleared out account yet.

Also that a special meeting was held and softball and fundraising was merged at that time.

Below is not my entire report.

2. Next convention meeting is July 15, 2018, at Round Table Pizza (4<sup>th</sup> and Vine) in Reno at 11:00 am. Last meeting went okay. There are still issues with the merchandise chair. They are asking for \$10,000. The body voted to give merchandise \$5000 against advice from chair, site selection, and treasurer. Nothing has been ordered; chair is very concerned. Fundraising chair stepped down due to personal reasons. Vice chair is willing to stay, but does not meet the clean time requirements. They are looking at combining softball and fundraising as in the past. Bower's Mansion event was a success. Really good turnout. Ad hoc meeting for guideline revision is meeting every two weeks beginning July 16 at Round Table, 4<sup>th</sup> & Vine in Reno @ 6:00 pm.
3. Gratitude Dinner: Darryl - Committee is in place and doing well. They are requesting that the Gratitude Dinner funds be released for their use. No opposition. Karen let Darryl know that all they need to do is let her know when they funds and she will make them available.
4. Treasurer – RSO general account - \$16,064.38 of which \$998.38 are phoneline funds. The following payments were made this cycle: NAWs contribution - \$2500, CPA - \$650, Insurance (Liability) - \$2851, Insurance (D&O) - \$1706. All major expenses for 2018 have been paid.

Convention - \$3499.49 – Karen expressed major concerns that convention funds are not being used wisely. With the issuing of the \$5000 check to merchandise for a deposit, the account is considerably less than in the past. In July of 2017 the balance was \$13,622.87 with \$3500 banked with the GSR. 2016 balance was \$7,152.06 with \$7500 at GSR and 2015 balance was \$14,117.71 with \$7500 banked with GSR. The financial situation for convention is dire, which could affect the entire Sierra Sage fellowship. There have been no outgoing funds for Programs or Entertainment and Registration still has many financial needs. Although, the executive body members are very aware of their accountability to SSRSO/SSRSC, the committee continues to override their council. Michelle is very distressed by the behavior of the merchandise chair and is asking how to go about removing them from their position. There is a general agreement by several attending NA members that this indeed needs to happen. It is the feeling of this body that she must do anything necessary to bring the convention committee under control and make them understand that they are fully accountable to RSO/RSC and must manage their funds more prudently. This committee does not yet want to step in to micromanage the convention. Michelle has been given the blessing to do whatever she and the executive body of the convention committee must do, including the removal of the merchandise chair.

The following discussion happened during the acting Chairs report from Karen because Jim was late.

In addition, I never said the following: **Michelle is very distressed by the behavior of the merchandise chair and is asking how to go about removing them from their position.**

I have in meetings past asked what to do about Merchandise chair due to her refusal to get a committee together, a vice chair (that was not anonymous) use and/or find a vendor that would do net 30 and requested RSO/RSC step in and remove her, or at least get her on track.

I will most definitely own that.

There was a lot of discussion about the \$5000.00 check that was issued a month ago and never deposited. In addition there was much discussion about the need for funds for the GSR and the fact that we don't have them as we did in years past.

**It is the feeling of this body that she must do anything necessary to bring the convention committee under control and make them**

**understand that they are fully accountable to RSO/RSC and must manage their funds more prudently.**

When the above was said I clearly asked "are you telling me to remove Merchandise Chair from their position?" There were several individuals that expressed a consensus to the removal. At which point Karen asked if there was any opposition and nobody spoke up. I then said "so you are untying my hands now?"

At which time this is partially accurate. **Michelle has been given the blessing (by this body to remove merchandise and retrieve or cancel the \$5000 check, so long as no order has been placed or contract signed) to do whatever she and the executive body of the convention committee must do, including the removal of the merchandise chair.**

2019 Contract is ready for signing (have copy today) No one asked to see it. Michelle and Karen to go to

GSR in the upcoming week in order to sign it. Karen asks, that due to the financial situation of the

convention, RSO pay the \$1000 deposit for 2019. No opposition.

RSC - \$9,158.77

5. Curt – Ad hoc on SO – Provided an update. See attached. All agree to another 6 months to continue research. Thanks, Curt, for heading this ad hoc committee!

Next meeting to be held on **Sunday, September 8, 2018 at 10am in Bishop, CA, Location TBA**

**Breakfast will be provided by GOVA and will be at 9:00 am, and as usual, they will be having their big BBQ party Saturday evening, so please plan to support and attend RSO/RSC and their event!!!**

*These minutes subject to review, amendment, and approval by RSO in September 2018*



## **Convention Committee Mins 6/10/18**

Meeting open at 11:12am with the Serenity Prayer

7<sup>th</sup>: \$27 to Round Table

12 Traditions: Wallace, 12 Concepts: James

nd

### **Roll Call:**

*Chair:* Michelle, *VC1:* Arian, *VC2:* Dave, *Secretary:* Lucy, *Treasurer:* Jen, *Alt Treasurer:* Brendan, *Site Selection:* Karen, *Registration:* Beth, *Fundraising:* Jesse VC-Kenny, *Softball:* James, *Merchandise:* Dana VC-Christine, *Programs:* Billy, *Entertainment:* AE, *Arts & Graphics:* Rebecca, *Hospitality:* Travis *Marathons:* AE, *Committee Members/Multitaskers:* Dozer, Alfred, Stacey, Wallace, Sally, Ricky D, Hoppy, *Visitors:* Jim G, Ricky G

### **Reports:**

*Chair:* Attended RSO/RSC and requested a member be present at convention committee meetings. Strongly concerned about sub-committees, merchandise not having anything ordered, don't know if speakers have been selected for programs, and concerned on fundraising with no events. Discussion about how much convention cost last year, Jen will bring the numbers. Requesting more seed money from RSO/RSC for next year. Discussion on not fellowshipping. Need to announce registrations at meetings. Suggested before transferring money to world to reevaluate.

*VC1:* Apologized for missing RSO/RSC. Got ink returned unused money to Jen and contacted Lisa Rizzoli to see if she was still interested in doing yoga & meditation have not heard back will contact again. Also, have been attending programs meetings. Here to help.

*VC2:* No report here to be of service eager to attend any sub-committee meetings.

*Secretary:* Requesting written reports either hard copy or via email. Motion to approve last meetings mins, motion made, motion passed 16-0-1.

*Treasurer:* Attended Region, is able to get into paypal but is not able to do transfers as RSO manages and controls paypal. Current balance is \$12771.24. Accounting since we last met was Chk# 2091 for \$60 to Arian for ink, Chk# 2092 for \$131.97 to DigiPrint, Chk# 2093 for \$350 to Jesse Page to secure event, Chk# 2094 for \$60 to Rebecca for ink, Chk# \$300 to Ricky to secure DJ and Karokee. There are no outstanding checks, did receive \$22.14 from Arian from ink purchase which will be deposited on Monday 6/11/18. There is also a pending transfer from paypal for \$297.27 that will actually bring the balance to \$13090.65. Also requesting that we give some money to GSR. Thank you for letting me be of service.

*Alt Treasurer:* No report.

*Site Selection:* Working with GSR on contract. There has been a date change for next year's convention, as next year the 1<sup>st</sup> weekend of Nov falls on Halloween and GSR has a huge event going on that weekend, decided to go with Nov 7-10<sup>th</sup> and got some great room rates. No other

place accommodates us like GSR.

*Registration:* Currently at 103 registrations including earlybirds. Was giving \$600 for seed money spent 359.63 for mailings and office supplies. Wrote check for 240.37 back to convention committee. Had an issue with the bags found another vendor Requesting check for 2869.02 for American Embroidery. Motion made motion passed 15-0-1.

*Fundraising:* \$150 was given to secure event at Bower's Mansion, Requesting another \$200 for food and supplies. Motion made, motion passed 18-0-0.

*Softball:* Have 6 teams. Had a coaches meeting set up a schedule 1<sup>st</sup> game will be June 17<sup>th</sup> in Carson requesting \$500 for initial start up break down of \$200 for supplies, \$150 for meat \$150 for balls. Having trouble finding cost effective fields in Reno, may have to play all games in Carson City. Motion made for \$500 for set up motion passed 12-0-1. Motion made to work with Jen outside meetings, motion passed 13-0-2.

*Merchandise:* Requesting seed money to be raised to \$13,000 with up-front of \$5000. Lengthy discussion of costs. Motion was made for increase motion failed 6-4-2. Wants increase quantities from 80-120 per item. Dana felt attacked as a result of a heated conversation of her not having any committee meetings...Motion made for \$5000 motion passed 15-0-2.

*Hospitality:* 1<sup>st</sup> meeting will be July 1<sup>st</sup> at alano club at 2:15.

*Programs:* Getting speaker CDs from Vegas. Workshops will be filled 60 days prior to convention. Have been having meetings and have a full committee. Next meeting TBA.

*Arts & Graphics:* Made flyers for all events that have been reported. Dana requested NA symbol in HD.

*Entertainment:* AE

*Marathons:* AE

### **New Business:**

Motion made to give GSR \$1000 Motion passed 16-1-1.

Next meeting will be July 15<sup>th</sup>, 2018 at 11:00 am at Round table 4<sup>th</sup> & Vine

Meeting closed 1:15 with 3<sup>rd</sup> Step Prayer

## Ad Hoc Guidelines Report

met last monday July 2nd - Previous meeting was on a Wednesday which didn't work for most people -

In Attendance - Dave B James C

Karen, Azien Hoppy & myself -

went through the beginning portion of Guidelines & made various changes for either clarification or Addition.

Next meeting is July 16<sup>th</sup> @ 6pm  
Round Table 4<sup>th</sup> & Vine

Here is the 2018 softball schedule:

Softball schedule for 2018

First games: July 8th

\* Carson

2<sup>nd</sup> Games July 15<sup>th</sup>

Carson

Third games: July 22nd

\* Reno

Fourth games: August 5th

\* Carson

Chicago ball: August 19th

\* Reno

Championship: August 26th

\* Carson

(\*locations TBD and not set in stone yet)

These are the dates but not the physical  
locations

## Regional delegate report

I have had the opportunity to meet with Karen and Vince to get info about results of votes at world service conference and other information required there. We need to get a date to present to region thanks again to Karen and Vince for stepping up and filling in.

I have been involved with the ad-hoc committee for the convention committee that is going over the guidelines. All are welcome and encouraged to attend Please inform your areas that all are welcome you do not need to be on committee to attend.

The convention committee is still struggling with unity but are moving in the right direction. I believe that the guidelines will create a little more structure and accountability that will encourage this positive direction .

The freedom from active addiction was enjoyable event thanks to everyone who participated in putting it on. Great fun and fellowship was had by all.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service

# RSC H&I REPORT

07/08/2018

Hi Family,

## H & I

- 1) We have 3 NA meetings in 2 facilities. Warm Springs has (1) one English which Lou Z., Rob E. an myself go into on Thursday's at 6 pm. We rotate on Thursday. NNCC in Carson City has (2) meetings both are English. One is on Friday at 6pm (needs outside sponsor) and the other is on Sunday at 12:30. Charles B., Lou Z. an myself trade off every other Sunday. I also used the newly purchased literature along with the books donated by RSO to replentish the inventories in both these facilities. We are looking for more men to step up to get cleared. I do have clearance forms for anybody interested. Please take this back to your Area's/Home groups.
- 2) We have 5 people cleared , one is still waiting for his training before he can go in. There is 1 other application within DOC for processing/approval. We are now developing a schedule of who is going to what facility and when. I will continue to work towards developing a closer (PR/H&I) relationship with NVDOC (Nevada Dept. of Corrections).
- 3) The Ad-hoc to develop a PR/H&I presentation has been complete enough for us to present to facilities. We did a presentation for a meeting in Carson a few weeks back, it went really well. We are talking with New Frontier in Fallon about doing this presentation at their facility in the Sunday night H&I slot. We hope this presentation will help H&I/PR service to become more attractive to our fellowship and facilities in the recovery world as well as DOC, Jails, recovery homes, counselling centers as well as the general public.
- 4) I would like to request my 3<sup>rd</sup> qtr budget. I'm looking to buy IP's to use specificaly for the H&I/PR presentations we do in the future.
- 5) I received a request from our website to help a new member to our Region. They moved heré from Region 51 They wanted to get introduced to H&I services in Sierra Sage. I replied and gave her all the info for the area's here that have H&I services .
- 6) Budget 2nd qtr 2018

11-20-17	cash check/deposit	\$200.00 +
06-12-18	NAWS/Reaching out subscription	\$ 35.00 -
06-17-18	order literature from NAWS	\$ 167.02 -
	Donation to Sierra Sage	\$ 2.02 -

BTWSP

—  
Ireas Copy. &  
Seet Copy

**Sierra Sage Regional Subcommittee Report**  
**Behind the Walls Sponsorship Program**  
**July 8, 2017**

Welcome to summer everyone! Behind the Walls is moving into our Summer busy time of Activities. We had 31 letters in/27 packets out and 22 Sponsor letters and 4 Non-Qualified Letter's. (NQL's) in the last 8 weeks. We delivered 12 Basic texts to Carlin Conservation Camp, 2 books to the Outreach Subcommittee and donated 2 to newcomers.

We had our Annual Luncheon yesterday at Lucky Beaver Restaurant, in Reno. Our group reviewed our Guidelines, created this years Facility Packet letters, discussed the restructure of our Archives, talked about recruiting, made a plan to have the Vice Chair, Abbey work more closely with the Chair for the last year before rotation occurs in July of 2019. It was agreed that the Chair will shadow the new chair for a full year because of the nature of the organizational skills needed to keep up with the extreme paperwork it takes to do this subcommittees service. We are happy to have Abbey and she has a background of accounting and responsibility with spreadsheets, and office skills. We are actively looking for a new Secretary. WE NEED MALE SPONSORS as our waiting list of men writing in continues to Grow!!

We talked about expansion in the future of the 6 separate Area H&I Subcommittees having 1 BTWSP Liaison for each of the Areas, as we continue to grow.

We will also be discussing plans for creating THE BTWSP Prison Panel" consisting of BTWSP Admin Members, Area Liaison members, PR Subcommittee Members, Outreach Members and H&I Members for a Q & A Panel with the Prison Wardens and Program Wardens for Nevada's prisons with treatment programs. (7 of them) It's an Idea we'd like to see come to fruition. We've discussed it for over a year and the BTWSP SubCommittee would like to plan to have more open and often discussion as we create a panel of members that have a desire to serve should we get a request to go to one of the Prisons.

We would like to welcome Theresa & Jennifer to the Subcommittee, they now been added to the list of new Sponsors. Welcome to the BTWSP Family!!

BTWSP has been running super smooth. Lots of papers to be filed in our new file cabinet. Thank you Dawn for the donation.

We continue to always use our budget funding to get toner, paper and Ink, with a few office supplies. We request our \$155.00 for this quarter and we opt to forego the next Budget amt in September, as we did last year also. We are good on stamps projected until November when our Second Annual Stamp Drive begins again. We are looking forward to a successful Convention table again this year in the registration lobby if Convention Committee will oblige.

Thank you for letting me be of service,  
Sheryl M  
Chairperson BTWSP  
Sierra Sage Region NA  
[FreeDahOne@aol.com](mailto:FreeDahOne@aol.com)  
775.379.6486

Sunday July 8 2018

## SSRCNA Literature Review

and development Subcommittee Report



❖ No activity in literature Review to report this cycle

Thank you for letting me serve

Terry J (775)287-6237



Sierra Sage Regional Outreach Report  
July 8th, 2018

Hello:

Dylan is absent and in Las Vegas. In his absence I am making his report.

There hasn't been much to report since last Regional Meeting.  
No trips out of the Region. Waiting to plan the Tonopah trip by end of this Month and also planning to visit Yerington in August. A few people have volunteered to go with me.

We received a donation of 2 new Basic texts from the BTWSP Subcommittee to help newcomers on our Journey.

If anyone knows of any out of region meetings that are asking for help or that Outreach might want to visit please feel free to contact me.

Thank you for letting me be of service.  
Sheryl M for:

Dylan C.  
Outreach Subcommittee Chairperson  
Sierra Sage Region NA  
(775) 378-1928  
dclunie@lithia.com

## PR/Web

Hi Family,

Looking for update on Mozeo. Currently setting up page and PayPal links for SLTA and campout as well as Gratitude Dinner subcommittee. New Android and I-phone app has been released specifically for meeting locations including Sierra Sage in realtime. The app is called "BMLT Search."

Website traffic is about 150 visitors per day. Site is going well. No significant changes.

Will be working with delegate team to publish their material on website.

I have decided to respectfully withdraw my name from consideration for the PR service commitment for this upcoming year. I would like to be re-nominated for web.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service,

SSRNA – PR/Web



## BLAW RCM Report

- The Area PR and H&I just finished a huge 4<sup>th</sup> of July event grossing over \$1200 and over \$700 net profit after expenses final totals and receipts to be submitted next AREA. There were at least 237 in attendance. Shout out to Carson and North Lake for showing up. We will be at yours!
- Massive Radio Blitz by PR PSA's and Jane and John Doe Shows
- Activities has ongoing Hikes and Campout in late September 2<sup>nd</sup> Chance Prom July 14<sup>th</sup> American Legion in Sparks
- BLAW Championship in Fallon Sunday September 2, Oats Park. Hosted by The Reno and Fallon Good Fellas
- Area Funds are running low after so many events hopefully group donations and events will bring it back up.
- H&I always has slots open and will always except literature donations to carry the message.
- More will be revealed

We Love You People!

Wallace and James

RCM Team

# CAPITOL AREA REPORT 7/8/18

Capital Area has 15 meetings now. All meeting in the black. All bills are paid

We are currently accepting nominations for all positions- Elections will be at our August Area meeting.

**Activities:** summer fun day will be August 25<sup>th</sup> Mills Park, Carson City starts at 10:30 am. The Theme this year is funky flip-flops. (there will be a prize for the funkiest flip-flops

PR- all racks are full

Phonelines- is running well

Literature-

H&I –Our area does H&I in three facilities CCSO, Juvenile Detention and Carson City Behavior Health – In need of people who can go into all facilities

Area Service Body – Meets the third Thursday of every month at 6:30

Thank you for allowing us to be of service -

Dave Stewart RCM 1 Max RCM 2

July 8<sup>th</sup>, 2018

## Greater Owens Valley Area RCM report

June 2<sup>nd</sup> we had rotation of service.

Chair - open      vice chair - Kelly V

secretary - Tabiya      secretary - Mike O

literature - Mike O      RCM - open

H&I - Robert D      activities - open

even though we didn't fill all of our Area service positions, we are hopeful that our remaining nominations will be approved and voted in on July 15<sup>th</sup>.

After careful consideration for the past 3 ASC business meetings. We have decided to change the day, time and location of our ASC meetings. ASC will now be held at the Methodist Church - 205 N Fowler St in Bishop on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of each month at 6:45 pm. There were too many holiday conflicts and conflicts with other NA activities in our Region. Tuesday was the best option because it is the earliest group meeting during the week.

All of our meetings are doing well. The meetings at the Methodist Church have been asked to increase our rent donation by \$15.00 for each meeting. This has

caused an effect of decreasing the amount donated to Area. We are sure this will work itself out.

Literature - we got our order in for chips and we are all up to stock on lit.

Activities - Our ~~old~~ activity chair Kim has stepped down after 2 years of service we thank her for her service. Our last activity was our annual Keough's swim party, BBQ and campfire meeting it was fun and successful event. Lots of unity. Our next activity will be September 8th. We will welcome Region to Bishop's. RSO & RSC will be held at the same location but we need confirmation. We will be serving breakfast again this year. We will also be having our Annual BBQ and meeting at Isaac Walton Park. We welcome Region and hope to see you all there.

H&I. Robert D is our new H&I chair. He is excited and motivated to grow H&I in SOVA. Our panels<sup>at</sup> are Mental Health are going good. The county cut the class

time down from 2 hrs to one, so member participation is limited to 2-3 members monthly.

We have a donation of \$60.00

**From:** Darryl Neufeld <neufeldd@gmail.com>  
**To:** strongbear <strongbear@aol.com>  
**Subject:** NLT area report  
**Date:** Sun, Jul 8, 2018 9:15 AM

---

## **Truckee-North Lake Tahoe Area of NA**

### **Regional Report, July 8, 2018**

Things are going well in NLT. Meeting attendance numbers are around 10 people per meeting which is pretty good for us,, and we have 7 meetings a week.

Gratitude dinner: our committee meeting came up with some questions:

- Asked to actually get whatever money is allotted to us at this time
- We are working with Walter to make small changes to the website
- Show people the sign-up sheet on the website
- The blue notebook is being actively searched for...

Serenity at the river: being held July 28, starts at noon (see the flyer! Come, have fun!)

After a \$100 donation to region, our current total is \$962.20

Thank you for letting me be of service,

Darryl NLT RCM 1



RCM report for RNA

RNA is functioning well, we now have a secretary, Barry.

We also have elected Danny as treasurer.

The area has nine groups, that hold 25 meetings per week.

Most other offices are filled, we're still lacking a vice chair.

We also lack the RCM two.

Other than that we are doing well.

As soon as we get treasurer on the account, will start making donations to region and world.

The campout went well, I have not received your activities chair as yet.

The activities chair is

To change

✓ I Will continue a report as soon as I get one from the activities chair.

Thank you for letting me be of service

RCM Alfred

South Lake Tahoe Report for Region 7/8/18

Mountain High Campout!!!! Registration for RV's is limited so hurry and register if you're bringing one.

Registration is \$40 until 21Jul then \$45

Getting online in the next couple of days, \$2.00 fee for PayPal.

H & I still needs volunteers

Saturday Step Study Guide meeting needs support or may have to close.

Unity Sisters- New Committee elected with the following openings:

Registration-

Assistant Registration-

Merchandise- Darlene resigned as of last meeting

Arts & Graphics-

Hospitality –

Activities-